
 

 

 

CITY OF HIGH POINT 
AGENDA ITEM 

 

Title: 

 
Right-Of-Way Encroachment RE-17-0003  

(High Point University) 

From: 

 

Lee Burnette, Planning & Development 

Director 
Meeting Date: 

 

May 15, 2017 

 

Public Hearing:  No 
Advertising Date: 

 

Advertised By: 

Not Applicable 

 

Not Applicable 

Attachments: 
 

 

 

A. Staff Memo 

B. Agreement 

C. Location Map 

D. Site Plan 

 

 

PURPOSE:  

A right-of-way encroachment request by High Point University for a proposed wrought-iron fence 

with brick columns that will encroach approximately 10 feet within an unopened section of the Fifth 

Street right-of-way. 

 

 

BACKGROUND:   

Staff memo and the Technical Review Committee’s recommendation is enclosed. 

 

 

BUDGET IMPACT:  

There is no budget impact. 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: 
A. On April 26, 2017 the Technical Review Committee recommended approval of Right-Of-Way 

Encroachment RE-17-0003.  
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CITY OF HIGH POINT 

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 

 

RIGHT-OF-WAY ENCROACHMENT 

RE-17-0003 

May 15, 2017 
 

Request 

Applicant: 

High Point University 
Proposal: 

Construct a wrought-iron fence with brick columns that will 

encroach approximately 10 feet within an unopened section of 

the Fifth Street right-of-way. 
 

Adjacent Streets 

Name: Classification: R/W Width: 

Fifth Street Local 100 feet (divided with median) 
 

Analysis 
 

The applicant is requesting an encroachment agreement for a proposed a wrought-iron fence with 

brick columns, intruding approximately 10 feet into the street right-of-way along an unopened 

section of Fifth Street. 

 

The Technical Review Committee reviewed this request on April 26, 2017 and determined that 

the proposed encroachment would not affect public safety or interfere with street or utility 

maintenance needs. Fifth Street is an unopened public right-of-way and is not maintained by the 

City. 

 

The site plan for the proposed structure is attached depicting its approximate location and the 

associated encroachment. 
 

Recommendation 
 

Based upon TRC’s review, the existing structure will not affect public safety or interfere with 
street or utility maintenance. Staff recommends approval of this requested right-of-way 
encroachment.  
 

 

Report Preparation 
 

This report was prepared by Planning and Development Department staff member Justin S. 

Westbrook, CZO and was reviewed by Robert L. Robbins, AICP and G. Lee Burnette, AICP. 
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